                                                                                                   TOWN OF AMITY MINUTES

REGULAR BOARD MEETING
March 27, 2017
APPROVED BY THE BOARD


Present:  Supervisor Dana Ross, Councilpersons:  Barb Zlomek, Donald Skinner, Miranda Gates. Absent: Josh Brown
Town Clerk:                             Kristine Young
Deputy Clerk: 
                  Christina VanCuren
 Highway Superintendent:   Bill Bigelow
All Votes taken at this meeting will be by roll call.
The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dana Ross at 6:58 PM. This meeting was rescheduled from March 13, 2017. 
The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
A motion to wave the reading of the minutes of the last meeting and to accept those minutes with corrections was made by Councilperson Zlomek.  A second to the motion was made by Councilperson Skinner.  All Councilpersons and the Supervisor voted Aye.  There were no Nay Votes.  The motion was carried 4-0-0.

GUESTS: Erin Ostrander and Stacy Schmidt-GVCS for Summer Rec Program.  The program will be for K-8th grades. It will run for 5 weeks starting July 10, 2017 through mid-August from 8:00 am to 3:00 pm.  Some activities will be use of the STEAM room and swimming in the pool.  Transportation will be provided from Wilmac Park to the school and back. Teachers have been invited to participate in the rec program and some are already interested. They have received a grant from USDA for a food program to service breakfast and lunch for children up to age 18. They do not have to attend the rec program in order to eat. Food will be transported from Scio School to GV.    Grants have been applied for to cover full funding.  
SUPERVISOR ANNOUNCMENTS: Supervisor Ross announced there will be a Coordinated Response Exercise for Pipeline Disaster on May 4, 2017 at 5:30 pm at the Old Library Event Center in Olean.  This will be shared with the Planning Board.  The tax sale in Amity has 2 properties available.  Supervisor Ross has talk to the health insurance representative and the rates will be increased this year.  This will be discussed during negotiations.  A packet from the NYS Deferred Compensation was given to the Highway Department for review. 
HIGHWAY SUPERINTENDENT REPORT: Exhibit B.  Superintendent Bigelow reported Gary Ordway is still off work and will be for another 12 weeks and longer if he has surgery.  A replacement will be needed mid-April.  Supervisor Ross requested documentation from the union to make sure we can temporarily replace an employee on compensation before doing so. Superintendent Bigelow would also like Dave Mehlenbacher to come back next week as a temporary employee to help care for the cemetery.  This was approved by the Board with the understanding once his funding is gone he will be done. Due to high winds there are a lot of limbs down.  The trees need to be identified in order of relevance before taken down.  Superintendent Bigelow and Councilperson Skinner will identify these.  Superintendent Bigelow requested approval for a walk behind blower for the cemetery.  This was approved and the funds will be taken out of the equipment fund. A wing for 1-ton pickup would cost $5650.00 installed in the fall was also discussed.  This would be in lieu of another large truck.  The Phillips Creeks project needs a DEC permit from the Village before start up. The county will supply the equipment and operator.  The Highway Department moved the dozer and excavator to Ingraham Rd and cleaned out the gravel built up near culvert, mowed brush on Back River Rd. There is still some hand trimming to do.  The power broom was brought in and services, hauled 6 load of sand from the county, got some cold patch done in most pot holes, brought the mowers down from cemetery and serviced them, and plowing and sanding were done. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS: A sample policy for the tablets was given to Board members to review and bring back to the next meeting. The Land Use Law information is at the lawyer’s office according to Supervisor Ross.  He is still working on the Emergency Plan.  This would have to be adopted locally.  Supervisor Ross anticipates a public hearing for the law and hopefully to be completed in May or June.  

Councilperson Skinner has spoken to Dave Doyle regarding the water project and they are ready to go as soon as the Memo of Understanding is completed with the Town and the Village.  Councilperson Skinner has met with Miller & Richard Masonry from Genesee, Pa. regarding the repairs needed to the Town Hall building.  The chimney, steps, pillars, brick/stonework and windows were looked at. Peterson Roofing from Hinsdale, NY looked at the slate roof and recommended we replace pieces of the slate and keep it with the same material. Lack of maintenance is the reason why the building and roof are in the shape it’s in.  Pictures were shared with Board members showing the problems that need attention.   He will take information to the Village and talk to them regarding sharing the costs of repairs. 
NEW BUSINESS: Resolution 2017-14 Standard Work Day and Reporting, to replace Resolution 2014-020 was offered by Supervisor Ross.  A motion to accept the resolution was made by Councilperson Skinner and seconded by Councilperson Zlomek.  All councilpersons and supervisor voted aye.  There were no nay votes.  The motion was carried 4-0-0.  An agreement with the Town of Wellsville to continue use of their shelter for $500.00 per year was offered by Supervisor Ross.  A motion to accept was made by Councilperson Skinner and seconded by Councilperson Zlomek.  All councilpersons and supervisor voted aye.  There were no nay votes.  The motion was carried 4-0-0.
ON-GOING BUSINESS:  The Town Clerks Report, DCO Report, DCO Report, Bookkeeper’s Report and YTD Budget were reviewed. 

APPROVAL OF ABSTRACTS: A motion to accept the General Abstract 03 in the amount of $63,887.19 and Highway Abstract 03 in the amount of $14008.08 made by Councilperson Skinner.  A second was made by Councilperson  Gates. All Councilpersons and the Supervisor voted Aye.  There were no Nay Votes.   The motion was carried 4-0-0.
ROUND TABLE: No comments
OPEN TO THE PUBLIC:  Mike Healy, County Legislator advised the Board that the Planning Board and Economic Development Board have a letter of intent signed with IDA and a developer for the Belvidere Project. The developer will make their own announcement to the public.  
NEXT MEETING: The next regular board meeting will be held the April 10, 2017 at 7:00 PM at the Town Hall.
ADJOURN MEETING: A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Councilperson Supervisor Dana Ross.  A second was made by Councilperson Miranda Gates. Motion Carried 4-0-0. 
Meeting was adjourned at 9:24 PM.

Ss

State of New York

County of Allegany

IN TESTIMONY HEREOF, I Kristine Young have hereunto set my hand and affixed the seal of said Town of Amity. 

Sincerely, 

__________________________________________

Kristine Young, Town of Amity Clerk
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